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MEMORANDUM
ADVANCE \d14Ref.: AN 10/3.1

ADVANCE \d14
	To:
	Members, World Area Forecast System Operations Group (WAFSOPSG)

	From:
	WAFSOPSG Secretary

	Subject:
	Follow-up action of the WAFSOPSG/4 Meeting 

	Action:
	LISTNUM AutoList1 \l 1
note the information; and

b) undertake the follow-up action, as required.


With regard to the WAFSOPSG/4 Meeting, I am pleased to inform you that, on 13 May 2008, the Air Navigation Commission (ANC) reviewed the report of the meeting. In this context, the  attention of the ANC was drawn to three conclusions and one decision which involved:

a) draft amendment to Annex 3 — Meteorological Service for International Air Navigation (Conclusion 4/3 refers);

b) development of a web-based distribution of WAFS forecasts for the future intended use in flight documentation for improved access and visualization of WAFS forecasts (Conclusion 4/20 refers);

c) workshop on the gridded forecasts of cumulonimbus clouds, icing and turbulence (Conclusion 4/24 refers); and
d) update of the work programme of the WAFSOPSG (Decision 4/23 refers).

Accordingly, the Commission made a preliminary review of Conclusion 4/3 and agreed that the amendment proposed should be transmitted to Contracting States and interested international organizations for comments. The Commission decided that the content of the significant weather (SIGWX) forecasts would not be proposed for change as part of this amendment.  The Commission endorsed Conclusions 4/20 and 4/24 and Decision 4/23, and agreed to the course of action as proposed by the WAFSOPSG/4 Meeting.  With regard to the work programme, the Commission added a new task for the group related to the assessment of the compatibility between quality management principles and the current practices by the WAFC Provider States as far as amending and correcting WAFS forecasts are concerned.
I am also pleased to inform that the language versions (English, French, Russian and Spanish) of the executive summary related to the WAFSOPSG/4 Meeting have been completed and placed on the WAFSOPSG website.  Also note that, inconsistencies amongst the main part of the report and Appendices F and G have been eliminated by updating the appendices accordingly.
The updated work programme (click “Work Programme”), including the new task, and a list of details of the follow-up action to be taken, with suggested target dates of completion indicated in brackets (click “Meetings” and “Follow-up of WAFSOPSG/4 Conclusions”) have been placed on the WAFSOPSG website at: www.icao.int/anb/wafsopsg. In view of the extensive work programme, I would encourage you to start undertaking the follow-up action at your earliest convenience.  You will be pleased to note that, with regard to Conclusions 4/2, 4/3, and 4/24, action as called for by the group has already been completed.
Finally, I have the pleasure to confirm the venue of the WAFSOPSG/5 Meeting, which will take place at the ICAO EUR/NAT Office, Paris, France, 23 to 25 September 2009, after the workshop on the gridded forecasts of cumulonimbus clouds, icing and turbulence to be held also at the ICAO EUR/NAT Office, 21 to 22 September 2009 .  The provisional agenda with the explanatory notes and the administrative arrangements will be placed on the WAFSOPSG website by 15 March 2009.
	
	Best regards,

(signed by)

Olli M. Turpeinen
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